
 
 

BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
 

 
In re: Environmental cost recovery clause. DOCKET NO. 160007-EI 

DOCKET NO. 170007-EI 
ORDER NO. PSC-17-0007-PCO-EI 
ISSUED: January 3, 2017 

 
 

ORDER ESTABLISHING 2017 DOCKET NUMBER  
 

BY THE COMMISSION: 
 

In order to avoid confusion and reduce administrative handling problems in this active 
and continuing docket, we are establishing a new docket number for the calendar year 2017.  
Beginning January 3, 2017, Docket No. 160007-EI, Environmental cost recovery clause will be 
identified as Docket No. 170007-EI. 
 
 The establishment of a new docket number is for administrative convenience only and 
this Commission retains its continuing jurisdiction over matters considered in previous 
environmental cost recovery clause dockets.   
 
 New docket numbers will be used by all parties on the effective date of January 3, 2017, 
and thereafter.  Intervenors will not remain as parties to this docket unless they notify the Office 
of Commission Clerk in writing of their intent to remain parties.  Intervenors and interested 
persons must reestablish their status in order to remain on the docket mailing list. 
 
 It is therefore 
 
 ORDERED by the Florida Public Service Commission that beginning January 3, 2017, 
all matters previously the subject of Docket No. 160007-EI, shall be part of Docket No. 170007-
EI.  It is further 
 
 ORDERED that the Commission shall retain jurisdiction over matters considered in 
previous environmental cost recovery dockets. 
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